
  
  
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL ON STAFF AFFAIRS MEETING  
December 10, 2002 
  

COSA Chair-Elect Rebecca Kimbrough called the meeting to order at 8:36 a.m. in the 
President�æs Dining Room of the Palms Dining Center



  
  
MINUTES:   
      The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as submitted. 
  
TREASURER�æS REPORT:   

Sue Lampert presented a written report of the three COSA accounts.  
�¾        Fund 10000 = $1,237.17 
�¾        Discretionary = $1,175.62 
�¾        Retirement Walkway = $11,108.58 

  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

�x Elections:  Mike McKinley reported that the Committee is preparing a roster for the 
upcoming COSA elections.   

�x Employee of the Semester Committee:  Rebecca Kimbrough informed everyone that she 
received thirteen Employee of the Semester nomination forms for Fall 2002.  The 
Employee of the Semester will be announced at the February 2003 COSA meeting.  

�x Policy:  Bob Lee discussed the recent issue of the Staff Appreciation Day Committee 
nominating someone to chair the annual Staff Appreciation Day event.  The Policy 
Committee recommends that two chairs be selected due to the size of the event.  COSA 
voted to table the issue until the next COSA meeting.  

�x Retirement Walkway-Employee Recognition Committee:  Rebecca Kimbrough reported 
on behalf of Shannon McGee that the Retirement Luncheon is scheduled for June 12, 
2003.  Sue Lampert, COSA Treasurer, is receiving donations for brick markers for the 
Retirement Walkway.  

�x Staff Appreciation Day:  Rebecca Kimbrough informed the group that the Staff 
Appreciation Day committee is scheduled to meet on January 23rd at 3:00 p.m.  She will 
confirm the location at a later date.  

  
OTHER COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

�x Academic Scheduling/Procedures:  No report.  
�x Faculty Senate:  No report.  
�x Parking Appeals:  Mike McKinley distributed a chart indicating the breakdown of the 

parking appeals for the month of November 2002.  The committee upheld 43% of the 
appeals while 57% of the appeals were dismissed.  

�¾        Partners for Campus Excellence:  Rebecca Kimbrough informed everyone that the 
Partners for Campus Excellence session she attended was very good and she encouraged 
everyone to participate in the sessions for their respective areas. 

�x Welfare Committee:  Rebecca Kimbrough informed the group that the Staff Development 
Committee met recently and appointed Carolyn Wilson as the chair.  Carolyn informed 
the group that they were setting the goals and mission of the committee.  The committee 
views itself as an extended link to the Strategic Planning Goal 6 committee.  The 
committee�æs emphasis will be to ensure that VSU staff receives the appropriate training 
for their area of employment.  

�x State Charitable Contributions Program:  Bob Lee informed everyone that pledges for the 
State Charitable Contributions Program will continue to be received through the early 






